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From the desk of (soon to be PDG) DG Gordon Mulder. 
 
This past month –June—we, my wife and I, have been in or traveling thru Marshall quite a 
lot.  First it was officer training in Marshall High School. Then it was going thru Marshall to Echo, 
for a club meeting. Then it was back to Marshall for officer induction and club ‘picnic’.  Bing, 
bang, boom – all within three days.  I was glad to do all three.  

 
LCIF Campaign 100 is still going strong until the end of June.  Current total as of 9:30 am on June 20 is 
$280.344,738.81.  There is still time to contribute to the final total goal of $300 Million.  Personally or cub wise, it is 
all needed to reach the goal set four years ago.  Thanks to all who have contributed! 
 
As far as I know, DGE Don Kuehl has his cabinet totally filled or just about if it is not filled.  With an international 
motto of ‘We serve’, filling the positions should not be a problem.  With Don ready to go for next year, and Patty and 
Deb ready to step up, it looks to me that 5M3 is in good hands. 
 
RLLI – Regional Lions Leadership Institute – Is being held in October in Roseville.  It is a good leadership institute for 
everyone to go to.  It will help you in Lionism, in your personally life, and in your work and business.  
 
This past year for me has been fun.  It has seemingly gone quickly.  I’ve learned a lot.  I’ve traveled a lot.  I’ve met a 
lot of new friends.  And a big ‘thank you’ to all who have helped me along the way. 
 
If I can help anyone in anyway, please don’t hesitate to call. 
 
It is a good day to be a Lion.  Work with pride with the Lion Pride. 
 
DG (but not for long) Gordon Mulder 

Open House: August 4, 2022 

6:00 pm –8:00 pm FREE 

We will be hosting an open house on Thursday, August 4, from 6-8p.m., at our campus. Potential 
clients, volunteers, or anyone who might be interested in supporting the organization is invited to 
attend to learn how an assistance dog changes the life of a person with a disability. 

There is no pre-registration for this event, so please join us on August 4. You will be asked to share some contact information at our 

registration table, upon arrival. 

Can Do Canines 

9440 Science Center 

Drive 

New Hope, MN 55428 

Phone:  

763-331-3000 

E-mail:  

info@candocanines.org 
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Greetings Lions of 5M3.  By the time you read this I will be installed as the District Governor for 5M3.  We will have 
attended the last two days of training prior to the LCI Convention, the Convention itself, and watched as the new LCI 
President is elected.  If you don’t know, the new International President is from Bird Island here in Minnesota.  Our 
new President is Lion Brian Sheehan and his wife Lori.  It will be an exciting year for Lions in Minnesota, as it’s been 

103 years since we have had a President from our State.   
 
I and my wife, Di, are excited and looking forward to serving you as your District Governor.  One thing that we need to emphasize is the 
need for communication between our clubs and the District Leadership Team.  If you or your club is struggling in some areas, please 
don’t hesitate to contact me or someone in the leadership team.  We are here to help you succeed but we can’t if we don’t know.  Use 
your zone chairs too.  They are there to help you.  Communications is key so don’t be silent. 
 
Some of you have asked about what our District Goals are for this year.  First, these are not my goals, but ours.  If you remember or 
attended the Mid-Winter Convention in February, the Sunday morning presentation was led by our incoming LCI President Brian 
Sheehan and PID Bruce Beck.  What they did was a SWOT analysis (Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, and Threats) for our District.  
Those in attendance gave them insight into what is going on in the district and what we need to do to improve.  In short, our SWOT 
analysis developed our goals for 2022/2023.  So here they are: 

 
1.  By the end of 2023 fiscal year, our district will increase the percentage of clubs reporting service to ensure that 50% of clubs are 

reporting.  Our GST (Global Service Team) leader is PDG Dave Janssen.  Need help please contact him. 
 2. By the end of 2023 fiscal year, our district will achieve a positive membership growth by 

A. Chartering at least one new club with 20 Charter members by the end of the third quarter, 
B. Our Clubs will induct 30 new members into existing clubs, (growth) 
C. Our district will not surpass 20 dropped members. 

•  Please note that dropped members means that retention of existing members will be key.  It does not mean members 
who die or move out of our district.   

3. By the end of the first quarter of the 2022/2023 fiscal year, our district will hold club officer and zone chairpersons training.   
  A. We will ensure that 100% of zone chairs attend training, 
  B. That 50% of Club officers, Presidents, Secretaries, and Treasurers attend training, 

• Two training sessions have been completed.  Additional training maybe held at the club level if needed. 
 4. We will ensure that “individual” participation in our district to LCIF will increase by 5% and club LCIF participation will equal or 

exceed 80% of club in our district. 
A. Our district will ensure that 1 club in our district will achieve 100%-member participation, 
B. I will work to achieve a “Bronze” level LCIF Chairperson’s medal 
C. I will make a personal donation of $100 to LCIF and I will ask that 10 members of my district cabinet to make a personal 

donation to LCIF. 
 
OK, there you have it, OUR GOALS (not mine) for 2022/2023.  Any questions please reach out to me.  How do we accomplish them?  By 
getting all members involved, educate the need, communicate and by bringing in help from the MD5M Leadership Team.  Which we 
have already started.  Hopefully some of you attended the three zone meetings where PDG Jay Norby (MD5M GMA Lead) spoke.  We 
will also be using the MD5M New Club Development team in the future. 
 
If you have not heard or know, 5M3 has its first two certified Lions Faculty trainers that are available for helping you with any training 
programs that you may want to do.  PDG Wayne Radloff and DG Don Kuehl, have attended, passed, and certified as instructors for Li-
ons Training Institute.  Please reach out to us if you are interested in a particular training program for your club.  To my knowledge, we 
are the first from 5M3 to complete this training. 
 
It's going to be a busy year; I’ve got four club visits scheduled starting in July.  Please call me to schedule your club.  I’m looking forward 
to visiting you and your clubs and letting you know how we are doing as a district.  Let’s make this an exciting, fun, and successful year 
in 5M3.  Also, as of this time we still need a zone chair for zones, 1 and 6, and a GMT leader.  Any interest, please let me know. 
 
Our new LCI President Brian Sheehan’s theme is “Together we can” and I say, “Achieve More”. 
Let’s do it. 
 
DG Don 
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To have your Club listed on the sponsor page, send your $40.00 

to District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 

56266  Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can be sponsored in more than one box. 
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The district Public Relations Kit is 

available for clubs to use for special 

events and fundraisers. If your club 

would like to arrange to use a kit, 

please contact Lion Denise Nelson 

at 507-227-1712 or           

dlnelson0714@hotmail.com 

CHILDHOOD CANCER PROJECTS 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

 

Apr 30, 2021……….1,037      

 

May 31, 2022…….….1,051       

YTD Members Added: 101 YTD  

Members Dropped: … -76 YTD   

Net Loss/Gain: +25 

36 clubs 

 
Retention is the key to keeping your member-

ship numbers.  You cannot run your programs 

without your members.  Talk to them, see what 

keeps them and what makes them leave.  Meet 

their needs. 

mailto:dlnelson0714@hotmail.com
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REMINDER:  

Articles for newsletters are 

due the 20th of the month! 

Hadley Lions VP Robyn Moger presents scholarships to MCC 

Seniors Nate Kleven and Madilyn Wendorff. Congratulations! 
Lucan Lions enjoyed a day cleaning ditches 

 

DG Gordon held his final Cabinet meeting at the Slayton Pizza Ranch.  

Marshall Area Lions volunteered at the 

MADAN 2022 Walk for Memories on June 16th 

at the Marshall YMCA. Above: PDGs Wayne and 

Vicki Radloff. 
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Lion Marty Dirnberger 40 yr 

member of Echo Lions Club. 

Congratulations Lion Marty! 

Echo Lions President        

Danielle Nielsen 

Echo Lions Treasurer     

Judy Miller 

Echo Lions Club 

Sherburn Lions received a nice donation of a handicap ramp from Trimont resi-

dent Ocie Nelson. Sherburn Lions would like to thank Ocie Nelson for the gift of the 

ramp. The Sherburn Lions will be using the ramp in the community for people who 

need assistance in getting into and leave their houses. Thanks again! 

New Ulm Lions Walk to D-Feet Children's Hearing Loss 

 

Ten New Ulm Lions and friends participated in the 11th annual 
Lions "D-Feet Children's Hearing Loss Walk" on Saturday, June 
4th, 2022 at the University of Minnesota Landscape Arboretum in 
Chaska MN. Over $102,000 was raised for the Lions Children's 
Hearing Center at the University of Minnesota. The Lions Club of 
New Ulm donated $1,500 to this event. This event was sponsored 
by the Lions Multiple District 5M Hearing Foundation. Pictured left 
to right are; Sue Keim, Sara Keim, Josie Horstmann, Jen Horst-
mann, Lynn Zimanski, Gayle O'Connor, Jacob Horstmann, Mike 
Keim and Jeff Horstmann. In front, center, Sue Harder. 
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Hadley Lions co-hosted a pancake feed with Murray County Central em-

ployees to raise funds for local man’s medical expenses. Front row l-r: Lion 

Robyn Moger, Lion Charlotta Bennett, Lion Lisa Saner, Lion Darren Saner. 

Back row l-r: Lion Ryan Beers, recipients Scott and Teresa Hamman, Lion 

Rick Like, PDG Al Husfeldt, Lion Riley Engbarth 

Lion Lois and DG Gordon Mulder made celebrity 

appearances at the Hadley Community Center 

to sample pancakes.  

Right: Jasper Lion Robert Bell was on the Midwest Honor Flight Mission 10 

flight June 1st. Above: Family, friends and Lions members attended the Wel-

come Home Ceremony. Thank you for your service Lion Robert! 

Marshall Lions Club 
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Lucan Pretzel  

Days Celebration! 
 

Lions Beer Wagon 

(available for rent), 

Lions train and food 

stand, tractor pull, 

cow chip contest.  
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Lions Donate to  

Oak Hills Foundation 

The Lions Club of New Ulm recently donated 

$1,000 to the Oak Hills Living Center Memorial 

Foundation for their Renovation and Addition 

project. These funds were generated by the 

New 

Ulm Lions during their Annual   Raffle. Pictured, 

left to right, is Lion Eileen Jacobson, Raffle Co-

chair; 

Lion Jean Nielsen, Raffle Chair, presenting the 

donation check to Wendy Lang, Oak Hills Living 

Center Fund Development Director and  Lion 

Bob Schirlinger. 

Lion Robert Meyer Marshall Lions 

20 year member. Congratulations! 

Lion Doug Hamilton Marshall Lions 

36 year member. Congratulations! 

Lion Jackie Meyer Marshall Lions 

20 year member. Congratulations! 
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3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      

Community Center   
Lion Dan Fischer, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 6:30 p.m.   

Hadley Community Ctr 
Lion Lisa Saner, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:00 p.m.   

VFW-Redwood Falls                
Lion Caitlyn Krueger, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Vesta Café                       
Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      
Lion John Berends, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 
Lion Duane Gehl, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6 p.m.    

Church of Christ       
Lion Gary Wassman, Pres. 

1 & 2 Thurs; 6 p.m.    

Turner Hall             
Lion Diann Warta, Pres. 

2 & 4 Tues; 6 p.m.   

Bello Cucina’s  
Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.    

Multi-Purpose Bldg   
Lion Dewayne Hage Pres. 

2 & 4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    

Jack Slades              
Lion Alan Saffert, Pres. 

2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    

Knotts Corner          
Lion Dennis Plaetz, Pres. 

1st Wed; 8 p.m.     

Senior Center          
Lion John Madson, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:00 pm      

Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Mark Collier Pres. 

4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     

Lions Community Ctr 
Lion David Simonsen, Pres. 

4th Tues; 6:30 p.m.    

Lake Wilson Legion  
Lion Linda Johnson, Pres. 

1st Thurs; 6:30 p.m.    

Jeffers City Hall        
Lion Ron Knoll, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Roger Bloomgren, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 7 a.m.    

Friendship Café        
Lion Jim Lynner, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     

American Legion      
Lion Joel Pingeon, Pres. 

2 & 4 Mon; 7 p.m.   

Sherburn Legion       
Lion Nate Kilma, Pres. 

 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Steve Cattnach, Pres. 

Bringing the District news to you! 

If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $40.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   

Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can sponsor more than one time! 

 

2nd Mon; 6:00 pm      

Jackson Golf Course  
Lion Phil Handevidt, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    

Comfrey Comm Ctr  
Lion Gary Richter, Pres. 

1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      

Sleepy Eye Golf Club 
Lion John Cselovszki, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

PK Egan’s  
Lion Gene Bies, Pres. 

 

  

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

The Caboose 

Lion Larry Muenchow, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.    

Stonewall Bar & Grill 
Lion Bob Quissell, Pres. 

Newsletters are available 16 months back at: 

e-district.org/sites/5m3/ 


